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Cricket TAS wishes to advise that Cricket Australia has made an update to the National Registration Fee (NRF),
effective as of April 2025 and for the upcoming 2025-26 Cricket season.

For detailed information and to view the full communication from Cricket Australia, please click on the link here or
see attached document.

Cricket Tasmania is proud to share their 2024-25 Community Cricket Awards for last season.

Without the commitment, support and initiative that each volunteer in cricket in our state shows when they commit
to volunteering within cricket, the game would cease to exist.
All award winners have shown an ability to go above and beyond when supporting their club, region or state,
ensuring that Tasmanian cricket continues to grow.

Click the link here for more information and for the full list of winners.

Meetings were held between CNW Board members and representatives of the CNW Clubs on Monday May 9%
(Western Clubs) and Wednesday May 11t (Eastern Clubs).

The CNW Board appreciates the participation of the Club Representatives and views these meetings as an important
part of the communication to maintain and improve the quality of cricket on the North West Coast region

Noting that over the off-season Club Contacts may have changed, if Clubs have an updated contact list for Cricket
Tasmania communications, please forward onto Community Competitions Officer Mitch Jones via
mijones@crickettas.com.au

Cricket Tasmania are yet to set a date for the Representative Coaching Course for 2025 due to waiting on
confirmation of changes to the structure of Coach Certification by Cricket Australia.

However, we are planning on running this course in the near future and we wanted to provide individuals the
opportunity to register your interest for the course. For those that fill out an expression of interest, we will update
you directly as soon as we have more information.

To register your interest, please follow this link: https://forms.office.com/r/6FDSZAPF3U

If you have any questions, please don’t hesitate to contact CT Head of Coach Development Ali Addison via
aaddison@crickettas.com.au




Cricket Tasmania wishes to advertise of some casual work opportunities in the Community Cricket team, with the
majority of this work being the practical delivery of programs and promotions at schools, as well as assisting with the
delivery of some club based programs, with some admin task opportunities also existing.

Position Purpose:
Cricket Tasmania is seeking highly enthusiastic casual staff to support clubs and schools to deliver memorable cricket
experiences across Tasmania. Opportunities for casual work for most weekdays in the coming months are available
to assist in the promotion and delivery of programs.

Opportunities for work in the Northern, North West and Southern regions all exist depending on where applicants
are located.

What You Will Do (Key Accountabilities):
e  Work with CT Community staff to coordinate and conduct a range of cricket clinics and community events.
e Engage with kids, families and volunteers to delivery a memorable cricket experience.
e Support local cricket clubs and schools to deliver a range of Woolworths Cricket Blast programs, increasing
participation and retention through high quality delivery.
e Provide timely feedback to CT staff following programs.
e Assist with W/BBL match days in the region through Fan Zone, give aways, and sponsor activations.

Key Skills and Attributes:

Essential:
e Flexible working hours and availability (ideally have availability in school time and afternoons)
e Current Drivers Licence
e  Working with Children Check
e High energy and positive attitude towards practical delivery

Desirable:
e First Aid Certificate
e Previous experience in a sports club environment
e Relationship building and stakeholder management skills

Other information:
e Opportunity to gain valuable experience in the sporting industry in a hands-on practical environment
e Great causal pay rate — Coach Grade 1 rate (full rate - $38.55)

If anyone from club land is interested or want more information please contact CT Community Cricket Manager for
the Greater Northern region Josh Marshall via jmarshall@crickettas.com.au or 0407 576 184.

Please feel free to pass this onto anyone at your club who may be interested in being involved in this role.

Cricket Tasmania is proud to share their 2024-25 Community Cricket Awards for last season.

Without the commitment, support and initiative that each volunteer in cricket in our state shows when they commit
to volunteering within cricket, the game would cease to exist.
All award winners have shown an ability to go above and beyond when supporting their club, region or state,
ensuring that Tasmanian cricket continues to grow.

Click the link here for more information and for the full list of winners.




The Australian Sports Commission, is supporting a series of free, in-person Community Workshops aimed at helping
coaches and officials create more inclusive and positive environments for women and girls in sport.

These one-day workshops are open to coaches and officials of all genders, backgrounds, and experience levels.
Each session will focus on practical strategies for supporting the participation and development of women and girls
in community sport.

Workshop Dates & Locations:
e Hobart: 20 June | 10:00am—4:00pm
e Launceston: 21 June | 10:00am—4:00pm (Cricket Tasmania Involvement)
e Ulverstone: 21 June | 10:00am-4:00pm
e Devonport: 22 June | 10:00am—4:00pm
e Hobart: 22 June | 10:00am—4:00pm (Cricket Tasmania Involvement)

These workshops are facilitated by local community leaders who bring lived experience, local knowledge, and a deep
commitment to inclusion.
Those who attend will gain tools and insights to:

e Build confidence working with women and girls

e Understand key physical, psychological and social considerations

e Identify barriers to participation and ways to overcome them

e Develop tailored action plans for your environment

o Network with like-minded peers in sport

e Free catering included

These sessions will be delivered by local community leaders with a passion for inclusion and practical experience in
sport.
Register Now:
Click here to register
For more information:
¢ Northern Tasmania workshops: Contact Ryan Kelly — rkelly@crickettas.com.au
e Southern workshops (Hobart): Contact Alistair Addison — aaddison@crickettas.com.au

A reminder to clubs the Cricket North West website has been refreshed and relaunched with the help of Native
Design, providing an improved and user-friendly experience.
A big thank you to Jeremy Scott and the team at Native Design for their work on the project!

The website offers easy access to PlayHQ and CNW club social media platforms, along with a growing range of
resources.

The Resources section will include the 2025-26 Rules Handbooks and related updates made throughout the season.

In the News section, you'll find: The latest CNW club updates, upcoming events and links to all the key CNW PlayHQ
rosters, stats, and ladders throughout the season.

Visit cricketnorthwest.com.au and stay up to date! Please share with your members and supporter

Mobile:

A Community Cricket Manager (Greater North) jmarshall@crickettas.com.au 0407 576 184
Mitch Jones Community Competitions Officer (Greater North) mjones@crickettas.com.au 0423 866 066

@ENEAN S EEE0 Cricket Development Officer (North West) calexander@crickettas.com.au 0447 760 878
mHigh Performance Coach (North West) msimonds@crickettas.com.au 0400 243 045




